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October 29, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson, Chair
Metropolitan King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

I am pleased to transmit to you a motion requesting your ratification of the Memorandum of Agreement Regarding Joint Planning, Interim Zoning, Pre-Annexation Zoning, and Future Annexation of the Summit Pit Property (MOA).  I signed the MOA on October 2, 2008. 
The MOA signifies agreement between the City of Maple Valley, Yarrow Bay and King County on how to proceed with development plans for the 156-acre Summit Pit site.  The County and the City have already started work on a Joint Planning Agreement and will have it completed by June 30, 2009.  Once the Joint Planning Agreement is negotiated and signed by the parties, the City can then begin the process to annex the property.  
I want to take this opportunity to thank the King County Council for approving the amendment to the King County Comprehensive Plan to move the Urban Growth Area (UGA) to include Summit Pit.  I also want to acknowledge the Growth Management Planning Council for their approval of the UGA change.  
Before us, we have the opportunity to convert the Summit Pit, which is currently an incompatible industrial site, into a vibrant and livable community.  This redevelopment will become a catalyst for spurring new energy to the community by providing housing for future generations and transforming this area of Maple Valley into a thriving neighborhood.  The new development will build upon the city’s history as a great place to live, work and play.  I am pleased to join with the City of Maple Valley in moving forward on a cooperative effort to make this vision a reality and to recreate this site into a true community asset to the City and King County.  
If you have any questions, please contact Rod Brandon, Director of Environmental Sustainability, at (206) 296-4039.  Thank you for your consideration.  
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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